ference on Disarmament.” The Handbook, as some delegations are aware, has already been submitted
to the Secretary-General of the United Nations in New York.

It should be noted that this handbook does nat deal with the procedures and criteria leading up to the
initiation of an investigation. This issue is still very much a subject for negotiation in the Conference on
Disarmament. The focus of this study is on what investigators should know and do when called upon to
implement a decision to conduct an investigation, including the procedures that might be followed and
the equipment that might be needed.

A technical working paper dealing with the identification of chemical substances will also soon be
tabled in the appropriate Working Group by the Canadian delegation. That paper proposes a method
for identifying chemical substances based on Chemical Abstracts Service registry numbers, which could
be of considerable utility in reducing ambiguity in the identification process and in helping to simplify
and standardize eventual data flows relating to the implementation of the convention, taking full ad-
vantage of computerized methods now available to search chemical literature.

In addition, as mentioned in my earlier statement, we will also be distributing an indexed compendium
of all chemical weapons documentation for the period 1983 to 1985 to assist delegations in their work.

In this context | would like to commend the delegation of Pakistan for the serious efforts it has made
in addressing in a recent working paper, the first one tabled in the chemical weapons ad hoc committee
this year, some of the central issues in a future chemical weapons convention, We have noted in partic-
ular the statement in the paper that chemical weapons use should be treated as a most serious breach
of a future convention. The Canadian government shares this view.

Item 5: Prevention of an Arms Race in Quter Space

Turning now to a question on which we have not yet advanced our work nearly as far as we have in the
chemical weapons negotiations, namely the prevention of an arms race in outer space, we have already
made known our views in our February 4 statement that we should reach agreement quickly on the
renewal of last year’s mandate. | do not propose to reiterate our views on that issue. | wish merely to
announce that the Canadian delegation has given to the secretariat, for distribution to all delegations,
a compendium of the 1985 CD documentation on this subject. It is our view that an analysis of that
documentation will make clear not only that we have already done considerable useful work in the
conference in elucidating the complexities raised by that question, but that considerable work remains
to be done in analysing the legal regime and identifying any existing lacunae. Delegations need to
address the issues embodied in the compendium. if some delegations disagree with some aspects of the
Canadian or British working papers on the legal regime tabled during our last session, then let us hear
from them, preferably in the form of working papers. This only underlines the importance as we see it
of earliest possible agreement on a renewed mandate so that we can devote our full efforts to concrete,
substantive work. In the meantime, all of us should be preparing for such work.

Item 1: Nuclear Test Ban
The third, and perhaps the most important issue | wish to address is that of a comprehensive nuclear
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